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Kentucky Public Service Commission
211 Sower Blvd.

Frankfort, KY 40601

Re: Case No. 2016-00391

Investigation into Compliance of City of Liberty Gas
Company with KRS 278.495 and 49 CFR Part 192

To Whom It May Concern:

Thisletter serves as response from the City of Liberty concerning Case No. 2016-00391 regarding the investigation
into compliance of City of Liberty Gas Company. Based on AppendixAof the Order the City of Liberty received,
below will state each number represented in Appendix Aand the response from the City of Liberty GasCompany:

1. Refer to the Leakage Survey Recaps, which are attached to this Orderas Appendix 1. Provide copiesof
each gas leak detection survey report represented by the Leakage Survey Recaps.

*Explanation - The information provided on the Leakage Survey Recaps were not proper Leakage Surveys,
therefore there are no leak detection survey reports to provide. One of our employees incorrectlyfilled the
leakagesurvey recaps out based on patrollingthat the cityemployees had completed thinking that was the correct
form to fill out.

2. Explain why the Leakage Survey Recaps were not provided to Commission Staff during the periodic
regulatory compliance inspection of Liberty Gas conducted between July 6 and July 10, 2015.

'Explanation - During the inspection conducted between July 6 and July 10,2015, Liberty Gas employees learned
that the patrolling we were doingwas not actually a proper Leakage Survey. The Recaps were not provided to
Commission Staff because we didn't think that's what he was asking for. Once we learned what a leakage survey
actually entails, we realized that we were not in compliance with those guidelines so we didn't have the correct
paperwork to provide to the Inspector. The last Leakage Survey Report performed for the City of Liberty Gas
Company was in 2009 by Heath Consultants.

3. Explain whythe Leakage Survey Recaps were not provided to Commission Staffduringthe follow-up
regulatory compliance inspection of Liberty Gas conducted June 23, 2016.

'Explanation- As stated above, the Leakage Survey Recaps were filled out based on patrolling done by city
employees, and were not actual Leakage Surveys that had been performed correctly. Liberty Gasemployees
learned of their errors during the inspection conducted July6 through July10, 2015 and because they had not
been done correctly, we did not turn in the Recaps to Commission Staff. The last Leakage Survey Report performed
for the City of Liberty Gas Company was in 2009 by Heath Consultants.
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